
It is simple. 
Throughout history of man kind. There has only been one reason to take progressive steps towards disarming citizens. So that a 
government can take control away from the citizens and strip their freedoms. Thus allowing government to rule the citizens as 
opposed to the citizens controling their government.
There is absolutly over welming proof in our past and recent history to show the steps in no way have ever made citizens more safe 
in their communitites. It has shown to have the exact opposite affect. These are real tangible facts, not lies and misleading 
statements made by the current Oregon administration and those whom support these steps towards communist tatics. Just look at 
Portland and Salem as well as other states like Washingtons Seattle area. Higher crime than area's that supports citizens 
constitutional rights to arm and protect their selfs. Stats that are real and anyone can view for them selves.

Now, the final point for me. It is simply illegal/unconstitutional no matter how you try to twist it. Government employees have pledged 
under oath to protect the constitution ( the True Law Of The American legal system) so those whom support these crimes against 
our country need to be held accountable and removed from office.


